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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 

Dear all, 
 

I can’t thank you enough for the way in which you have embraced home learning. It’s a huge learning curve 
for all of us, but I hope you are finding it is getting easier every day. 
 

Working From Home 
This week, we have implemented working from home arrangements for staff in line with advice from the 
Department of Education, NSW Premier and the Prime Minister.  
We are supporting the few students who need to be at school by operating an infants and primary class. 
Each day there will be at least two teachers rostered to be at school plus a school executive member, a 
School Learning Support Officer and an Administrative staff member. All other staff will be working from 
home, performing tasks such as contacting parents, writing home learning overviews and engaging with 
students through Google Classrooms, Class Dojo or emails. I will endeavour to work from home a day per 
week. If you would like to talk to me while I am off site, please call the office and I will make contact, or you 
can email me at rodney.white@det.nsw.edu.au. If you receive a phone call with NoCaller ID, it is likely to be 
one of our staff members touching base from home.  
 

Stay Connected  
Today I’m juggling my first day of working from home whilst supporting home learning with my girls. None of 
us would ever have imagined this would be a situation we would find ourselves in, but I see it as a great 
opportunity to engage in discussions with our own children about learning. As I type this, my eldest is on the 
iPad Facetiming her friends as they work through their set tasks together. The other is on her device, testing 
a friend on her spelling words… times have definitely changed!  We know how much today’s children thrive 
on connection with their peers and it’s crucial that they don’t lose that during this difficult time. Please 
encourage your child to stay connected to their peers, either through technology, phone calls or traditional 
letter writing. It’s been lovely having children message into school and touch base with their teachers over 
the past week, I’ve seen some amazing work samples and lots of pictures of smiling faces. Keep it up! 
 

Student Workload 
We have had many discussions with parents over the last week and some have noted their concern that they 
are unable to get through the quantity of work provided in the home learning overview. My advice to them 
has been to engage with as much of the work as you can, keeping a focus on literacy and numeracy, but not 
to get stressed if their child cannot complete all the work. As I mentioned above, this is a lovely time to work 
alongside your child to support their education, but we cannot overlook the significance of strengthening their 
wellbeing. I’m seeing beautiful examples of families using special interest activities like cooking and 
gardening, or physical activities such as a family bike ride to break learning up. Remember, balance is 
everything!  
 

Trouble Shooting 
Thank you for your perseverance and for embracing this huge learning curve. Much of the last week has 
been spent ensuring families can access Class Dojo as well as tools such as Study Ladder or Google 
Classrooms.  
If technology is proving a barrier for you or your child, you are able to pick up a hard copy of the Home 
Learning overview from the office. These are simply a printed copy of the grid and will likely include online 
activities such as Study Ladder. If you require a completely offline workpack, please contact myself or Miss 
Arnott.  
Please continue to check into Class Dojo daily. Each morning we will be posting Storytime where one of our 
staff members will read a story to commence the day. Other notices and notifications will also be posted on 
Class Dojo periodically.  
Classes are starting to engage with Google Classrooms, as this is a great way to share learning between 
students and teachers. If you are ready to trial Google Classroom and it is included in your child’s Home 
Learning overview, you are most welcome to make contact for support. Like anything new, accessing Google 
Classroom for the first time can be daunting, but it is quite user friendly once you become familiar with it. 
Miss Arnott and Mrs Kime are available to help with access so please make contact with them when needed.   
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SCHOOL TERM DATES - 2020 
 

Term 1 - Wednesday 29 January - Thursday 9 April 
 

Term 2 - Tuesday 27 April - Friday 3 July 
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Returning Work 
We loving seeing your child’s work and over time, will need to consider the best way to provide feedback, but 
at this stage I don’t want you to be too concerned if you are unable to return all their work. Below are a few 
options for returning work to your child’s teacher:  
Class Dojo - is primarily a communication tool and while it’s not really designed for work sharing, it can be 
done by using the Portfolio tab and there is an instructional video posted by the amazing Mrs Kime on the 
Class Dojo School Story.  
Google Classrooms - Some classes are already using Google Classrooms and more will be coming online 
early next term. 
Email - You can take a photo or scan your work and email it to your child’s teacher. If you don’t have their 
email address, you can contact them on Class Dojo and request it.  
Hard Copy - You are welcome to have your child complete all their work in a workbook as a record of 
completion. Perhaps you could organise to drop the book into your child’s teacher at some stage for some 
feedback.  
  
Look After Yourself 
I am acutely aware that this is an incredibly testing time for many of our families who are juggling businesses, 
concerns about employment and worrying about the health of their loved ones, not to mention trying to 
support your child’s learning at home. Please, please, please look after yourself, choose your battles and try 
to take some time for yourself if you can. Our school counsellor, Mrs Yvonne Ferguson, is available via 
telephone each day if you would like to talk to her at any time. 
I have attached some numbers of support services I encourage you to stick on the fridge in case you need 
them. There is also attached an information sheet about communicating with children about COVID19.  
 
You’re all doing an amazing job. Please reach out if you require support.  
 
Enjoy spending time with your children, 

Stay safe, 
 
Rod White 
Principal  
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